
ISSUED:  November 2, 2022 

   

 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 
 

OF OREGON 

 

PCN 5 

 

In the Matter of 

 

IDAHO POWER COMPANY, 

 

Petition for Certificate of Public 

Convenience and Necessity. 

  

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

 

On September 30, 2022, Idaho Power Company filed its Petition for Certificate of Public 

Convenience and Necessity as well as its opening testimony in support of the petition.  On 

October 7, 2022, Idaho Power submitted a supplement to its petition. 

 

As the Commission and AHD staff began their review of these materials, it became clear the 

documents as docketed are unworkable, in part because of the size of the documents and the 

limitations of the Oregon PUC’s docketing system.  To ensure we can easily review the 

materials, Idaho Power should refile these materials in compliance with the following 

instructions by 3:00 p.m. on November 9, 2022: 

 

 The files should be broken up and filed separately. 

 To the extent possible, files should be broken at natural break points in the materials 

(such as at the end of an attachment). 

 Each file should have bookmarks to the corresponding sections of the document. 

 Each file should have a file size of no more than 50 MB. 

 An index or table of contents of the documents, including how they were divided up for 

filing, and a list of the bookmarks for each individual file, should also be filed.  This 

should include a list of the attachments and sub-attachments, if applicable. 

 Priority should be given to the Petition and Opening Testimony, and if additional time is 

required for the Supplement, I would consider a reasonable extension request to complete 

the filing of that document. 

 

Dated this 2nd day of November, 2022, at Salem, Oregon. 

 

 

 _________________________________ 

John Mellgren 

Administrative Law Judge 
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